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May 

Thursday 17th  NAPLAN Gr. 3 & Gr. 5 Students (Numeracy) 

Friday 18 th    District Cross Country  

     Aussie of the Month Assembly  2.45pm  

Monday 21st   Education Week Commences 

Tuesday 22nd  Grandparen ts Open Morning  9am ɀ 11.00am 

     Grandparents Concert (Prep, Gr. 1&2 Students) ɀ 10.00am ɀ 11.00am  

     Grandparents Morning Tea 11am ɀ 11.30am 

     WaSPS Open Night 5pm ɀ 7pm  

Thursday 24th  Open Morning 9am ɀ 12.30pm Tours Available 

Friday 25 th    Parent  Feedback Session 2.30pm-3.30pm  

Tuesday 29th   Parent Feedback Session 9.15am-10.15am 

Thursday 31 st  Parent Feedback Session 5pm-7pm  

 

June 

Friday 1st   Division Cross Country (selected students only) 

Friday 8 th    Curriculum Day  (Pupil Free Day)  

Monday 11th   1ÕÅÅÎȭÓ "ÉÒÔÈÄÁÙ 0ÕÂÌÉÃ (ÏÌÉÄÁÙ 

Wednesday 13 th   0ÁÒÅÎÔȭÓ !ÓÓÏÃÉÁÔÉÏÎ -ÅÅÔÉÎÇ ωÁÍ ÉÎ 3ÔÁÆÆÒÏÏÍ (all welcome)  

     School Council Meeting ɀ 7pm  

Friday 15th   Aussie of the Month Assembly 2.45pm 

Tuesday 19th  Regional Cross Country 

Wednesday 27th  Reports Go Home 

Friday 29 th    Principal Awards Assembly ɀ 2pm  

     Final Day Term 2 ɀ 2.30pm Dismissal  

July 

Monday 16th   Term 3 Commences 

mailto:wantirna.south.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au
http://www.wantirnasouthps.vic.edu.au/


 

 
Education Week 

Next Week we celebrate the outstanding Educational opportunities we offer at 

WASPS.  

 

On Tuesday 22nd May, we invite all grandparents and special friends to visit the school 

ŀƴŘ ǎǇŜƴŘ ǘƛƳŜ ƛƴ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƎǊŀƴŘŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ ŎƭŀǎǎŜǎ ŦǊƻƳ фΦллŀΦƳΦ- 11.00a.m. 

At 10.00a.m on the Tuesday we invite grandparents of Prep, Grade 1 and 2 students to 

join us for our Performing Arts Concert featuring the Prep, Grade 1 and 2 students, 

Junior Band, Choir, Dance groups and selected Soloists. We will then have a morning 

tea for all the grandparents/special friends after the concert.  We look forward to 

meeting lots of grandparents/special friends on Tuesday. 

 

On the evening of the 22nd May, we invite all parents and prospective parents to come 

along to our Open Night from 5.00p.m.-7.00p.m. to see the work the students are so 

proud of this year. 

 

On Thursday 24th May, we will hold our Open Day for all parents and prospective 

parents from 9.00a.m.-12.30p.m. 

 

We look forward to meeting and seeing everyone on Tuesday and Thursday of next 

week. 

 

Naplan  

Today the final Naplan Test (Numeracy) was conducted with our Grade 3 and 5 

students. Over the last three days the students have completed a Language 

Convention Test, Writing Test, Reading and Numeracy Tests. Whilst Naplan is very 

useful data to collect, it is a snapshot of student progress at that point of time. 

Coupled with teacher judgements and school based assessments, we gain a real 

picture of where a student is at and the growth they have shown. 

 



 

Congratulations to each and every Grade 3 and 5 student who sat the Naplan Tests this 

week and did their very best.   

 

Results of Naplan testing will be available at the end of Term 3. 

 

Parent Feedback Sessions 

As a school community we are consistently looking at all aspects of our practice from 

teaching and learning programs offered and the administration of the school and we 

seek feedback from all members of the school community. 

 

Both Kerri and I will be conducting surveys with all grades in two weeks and we would 

love to get feedback from parents also. Therefore we will be running parent feedback 

sessions on Friday 25th May 2.30p.m.-3.30p.m. (afternoon tea supplied), Tuesday 29th 

May from 9.15a.m.-10.15a.m (morning tea provided) and Thursday 31st May 5.00p.m.-

7.00p.m.(wine and cheese supplied). 

 

We value parent feedback and would love to hear from you at one of these sessions. 

Should you not be able to make one of these sessions, please feel free to contact me 

at school and we can organise a mutually convenient time for a chat. 

 

Somers Camp 

Every two years the Knox School Network is given the opportunity to attend Somers 

Camp. This year Somers Camp will be held from Tuesday 14th August - Wednesday 22nd 

August. We have been allocated 14 places (7 boys and 7 girls). Due to the number of 

students who have applied for camp, we have had to conduct a ballot but are hopeful 

that students who miss out may still get the opportunity should other schools not fill 

their quota. 

 

aƻǘƘŜǊΩǎ 5ŀȅ {ǘŀƭƭ 

A huge thank ȅƻǳ ǘƻ ƻǳǊ ƳŀǊǾŜƭƭƻǳǎ tŀǊŜƴǘΩs Association for putting together a 

ŦŀƴǘŀǎǘƛŎ ŀǊǊŀȅ ƻŦ ƎƛŦǘǎ ŦƻǊ ƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ǘƻ ǇǳǊŎƘŀǎŜ ŦƻǊ aǳƳ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ aƻǘƘŜǊΩǎ Day Stall 

ƭŀǎǘ ǿŜŜƪΦ ²Ŝ ǘǊǳǎǘ ŀƭƭ ƻǳǊ aǳƳΩǎ ƘŀŘ ŀ ƎǊŜŀǘ Řŀȅ ŀƴŘ ŜƴƧƻȅŜŘ ǘƘŜ ƎƛŦǘǎ ŀǎ ƳǳŎƘ ŀǎ ǘƘŜ 

children did in purchasing them. 



 

District Cross Country 

Good Luck to our school Cross Country Team who tomorrow compete in the District 

Cross Country championships at Knox Park Athletic Track. It is a great effort to make 

the Team and we wish all our runners well tomorrow. 

 

Have a great Weekend Everyone 

 άDƻ ¢ƛƎŜǊǎέ 

 

Wayne Macdonald 

Principal 

 

OFFICE NEWS éééééé 
 
Attendance 
Please access Compass or contact the office to record any absences for your 
child before 10am on the day of the absence.  In the interests of student 
safety, it is now a Department requirement that parents be contacted by the 
school on the day of any unexplained student absences.  
 
If your child is late to school, they are required to be signed in at the office by a 
parent upon arrival. 
  
Lyndall & Deb 
 

CANTEEN ROSTER  
Friday 18 th   Bronwyn McIntyre & Pam McNaughton  

Monday 21 st   Kerri Giles & Georgi Papenfuss  

Tuesday 22 nd  Michelle Pancutt & Natali e Mitchell  

Wednesday 23 rd  Sheree Van Dyk & Julie Conte  

Thursday 24 th  Fiona Crone   

 

WASPS NEST ROSTER  

Saturday 19 th   Fernandez Family (1B) 

Sunday 20 th   Davis Family (3A) 



 

 

 

COMPASS  
 
 
 

Info rmation for Families on the Compass System  
  

Camps and Excursions  
 

Thank you to all the families who are using the Compass System.   

 

When your child is invited to attend a Camp or Excursion, Compass will 

generate an email to your registered email address advising you of the 

event and requesting your permission and any payment required.  

 

As all families are now expected  to use the Compass system to give 

permission and make payment through Compass for these events by the 

requested closing date , it  is very di fficult for the school to monitor 

permission and payment for your child if the Compass system is not used.  

 

There has been a great response to this convenient time efficient system.   

 

If you do not know your login , or if you are having problems using the 

system please contact the school office for assistance.  

 

 

 

Lyndall Murnane  

Business Manager 

 

 

 

  



CANTEEN PRICE LIST 

Our Canteen provides lunch each Friday. Please write NAME and CLASS on paper bag ( enclose correct 

money if possible ). LUNCH ORDERS TO BE HANDED IN FRIDAYS TO THE CLASSROOM.  Please note that 

snack items are not to be ordered with lunches.  

HOT FOOD 

Meat Pie  $2.50 

Sausage Roll  $2.50 

Party Pies  $1.00  

Party Sausage Roll $1.00 

Hot Dog  $2.50 

Chicken Nuggets  $  .50 each 

SANDWICHES (Plain/Toasted)  

Hot Baked Bean or Spaghetti Jaffle  $3.00 

Ham $2.20 

Cheese $2.20 

Tomato $2.20 

Egg $2.20 

Combinations ŕ 20c per additional filling 

(e.g. Ham & Tomato Sandwich - $2.40) 

$  .20 

DRINKS 

Flavoured Milk (Low Fat)  

Chocolate, Strawberry, Honeycomb  

$1.80 

Fruit Juice ŕ 100% juice 

Apple/Orange, Tropical, Apple/Blackcurrant  

$1.50 

CANTEEN SNACKS PRICE LIST 

 Snack items  are available Mondays, Tuesday, Wednesday & Thursday  

Sunfruits  $0.80 

JumpyŚs $0.70 

Ovaltines $0.80 

Popcorn $0.80 

Tubes $0.60 

Icypoles $1.00 

Go Choc Chip Cookie  $0.80 



 

 

 

Get your Entertainment Membership 
NOW to help Wantirna South Primary 
School raise much needed funds!  
 

 

 

Help us raise funds for inproving outside 

playspaces and seating by buying an 

Entertainment Membership from us. You'll 

receive hundreds of valuable offers for 

everything you love to do, and help our 

fundraising at the same time. Hurry, 

Entertainment Memberships sell out quickly. 

Wantirna South Primary School 
Contact: Georgiana Papenfuss  Phone: 9801 1900 

To order your Book or your Digital Membership securely online visit: 

https://www.entertainmentbook.com.au/orderbooks/1844q77 
Alternatively, please complete your details below: 

 

Name:__________________________________________Phone:______________________ Email:_____________________________ 
 

Address:___________________________________________________________________State:___________Postcode:____________ 
 

Melbourne Entertainment Book 2018/2019 Edition $70 (including GST): #____ Book(s) 
   

TOTAL ENCLOSED $________ 
 

Payment Type:          CASH             VISA              MASTERCARD    
      

Credit Card Number: __ __ __ __ / __ __ __ __ / __ __ __ __ / __ __ __ __  Expiry Date: __ __ / __ __ CVV*: _____ 

                                                                                                                                                                                                 *CVV is the 3 digits on the back of your credit 

card 

Cardholderôs Name: ____________________________________________________ Signature: 

________________________________ 

https://www.entertainmentbook.com.au/orderbooks/1844q77


 

 
FTG Holden Community Raffle  

Once again, we will be participating in the Raffle.  Please read the flyer 
in this weekõs newsletter.  Tickets will be available next week.  

 
Next Meeting  

Wednesday 13 th  June commencing 9am in the Staffroom.  All welcome.  
 
 

 

 
 

 

 

WASPS DANCE CLUB  

This term we have a few performances coming up. 

Assembly 18th May: Mini Movers & Junior Groovers  

Grandparents Concert 22nd May:  ALL groups performing one dance each 

Assembly 1st June: Senior Stars & Little Rockers (Grade 1) 

At these performances we will not be wearing costumes as it is too hard to get the 
dancers out of class and changed when they are supposed to be working. We will save 
the costumes for the end of year concert where all the dances get performed again for 
you all to see. At the upcoming performances can all the girls please wear shorts or 
pants and school tshirt? No skirts or dresses please. Also neat hair off the face would 
be appreciated. 

I hope you are all staying warm! Michelle :-) 

 



 



 

 

 
Division Cross Country 
The Carnival details are as follows:- 
 
Date ς  Friday 18th May 
Venue ς  Knox Athletics Track 
Time ς  12noon to 2.30pm 
 
 
 

Nicola Tuohey ï PE Teacher 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

SCHOOL UNIFORM PURCHASES  

 

Due to stocktake, RH Sports retail shop will be closed on Friday 1 st  June. 

Online ordering will still be available during this period.  

  

DONATION REQUEST  
 

The school is looking for a donation of a BBQ and 
Marquee to use at school events.  

 
Please contact  School Council President,  

Bridget Smith on 0418 313 533 or email on 

bridget.smith@gcaustralasia.com  if you can help.  

mailto:bridget.smith@gcaustralasia.com


 

WORKING BEES IN 2018 
 
 

We have Working Bees scheduled for Sunday August 5th and Sunday October 28th, so 

put those dates in your diary.  Working Bees are another fun way to socialise with 

other parents and also help keep our great school looking its best! 

 

If you are unable to attend on any of these dates but would like to contribute some 

time or if you have any particular skills, e.g. carpentry, plumbing etc., please let 

Lyndall or Deb at the office know. 

 

 

LOST 
Wyatt has lost his named Sz. 10 Bomber Jacket.  If you find it, please return it to 

Wyatt in 2B or leave at the office. 

 

FOUND 
We have a camera in the office, possibly belonging to one of the Grade 3/4 students 

who recently went to camp.  Please contact the office if you think this could belong 

to your child. 

 

STUDENT BANKING PROGRAM  

 
 

Banking Day each Wednesday of Term.  Please note 

that the Term 1 Reward of the Secret Scratch Pad is 

no longer available.  

 



 

ONLINE UNIFORM SHOP  
Order online at 

https://www.rhsports.com.au/shop/product/clothing/school  wear/wantirna south ps  

or visit the RHS Uniform Shop at  
Unit 12/100 New Street, Ringwood. Phone 9870 1377  

 Trading Hours ï Monday to Friday 9am to 5pm 

https://www.rhsports.com.au/shop/product/clothing/school


 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



  


